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September 2016 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

Welcome Lions, Leos, and friends of District 22D, 
 

The Month of August passed by so quickly.  It was a very productive 

month for our District.  The first Cabinet Meeting was held August 

14, 2016. On August 24th the President, Secretary, Treasurer, Mem-

bership Meeting was held at the Modern Maturity Center. I was very 

pleased with the turnout and the enthusiasm. It was my honor to 

introduce the Region and Zone Chairs.  I appreciate what they have 

done.  Many have already conducted or have scheduled their first 

meetings.  This is where a lot of district work gets accomplished.  

Please support them and stay involved.  Thank you to the chairper-

sons who gave oral reports. 

Please plan on greeting our International President, Chancellor Bob 

Corlew and his wife Lion Dianne, on September 24, 2016 at the 

Bellevue State Park from 9:30 – 11:00am.  I hope we can have a 

large number of Lions from 22D present.  Information will be in the 

Newsletter and will be sent to each club.  We are hoping to have the 

IP induct some new members.  Children, family and friends are         

invited to participate.   

September is the start of my official club visitations.  I look forward 

to meeting as many Lions in District 22D as possible. I want to 

know how the clubs are doing and serving their communities. 

Please take time to review the District activities listed in the news-

letter. 

Our membership numbers are down through August.  The clubs are 

starting to meet this month and I know the effort and desire is there 

to grow this District. 

Believe In the Power of Service 

DG Glenn Williams 
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Moving Forward to Score                                                

Happy September Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

 

  In August, we had a great turnout for the PSTM meeting; I am so glad that most clubs were repre-

sented. We had lots of reports and comments taking place. DG Glenn discussed his goals for the 

2016-2017 year. There is hope to increase our membership and add a new club which would be fan-

tastic. 

  The Cabinet has started their visitations; Murderkill was the first. We all had a great time, and DG 

Glenn awarded them a Centennial Project Award which was sent by LCIF. Great job Murderkill for the 

excellent work! 

  USA/Canada forum is approaching quickly. We leave on September 14, 2016; I am attending with 

PDG James “Jim” Coverdale. It should be a wonderful trip. Before we go, I get to visit my own club, the 

Harrington Lions. 

  Leo Bash is coming up very soon, on October 1st at Camp Barnes. There always seems to be a lot of 

fun happening there. 

  Our second Cabinet meeting is October 19 at the Modern Maturity Center. The next night is Sight 

Night at Dover Downs. I hope to see you there! Time is surely flying by!  

  Always remember to ask “what can we do for you?” because we are Lions. “We serve” so that we 

always are “Moving Forward to Score” for our District 22-D.  

  Thank you for allowing me to serve in your district, which is a phenomenal district! 

Blessings to All, 

 FVDG Charles Taylor 
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First Vice District Governor 

POWER OF SERVICE 



 

 

Having the Courage 

 

Dear Fellow Lions, 

 

 

The International President has stated “New Mountains to Climb”. Well as many of you 

know, I have climbed a few mountains in the last month with my surgery and all.  It was  

great to be able to come out to the PSTM meeting that we just had.  Again, it just goes to 

show how much we Lions care for each other and the projects we do for our communities. 

 

I am looking forward to getting out with District Governor Glenn and working with him to 

build a stronger district. 

 

As of the other day, our district is down just over 25 members! Please, whenever you’re out 

and about, ask the person in front of you if they know what the LIONS are and what they do!  

If we begin to inform people, I truly believe we can grow the district. 

 

Also we cannot forget the leadership training that our own multiple has 

in February. 

 

 

2nd VDG John Burris 
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Second Vice District Governor 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Obituaries 

 

 Lion Harold  (Jack) Peterman, of the Murderkill Lions Club 

 

         Lion Allie Carr of the Wilmington Gateway Lions Club            
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    Event:    22D Governors Ball 

    Date:      3 December 2016 

    Location:  Cavalier Country Club 

     Newark, DE  
 

 

 

CENTENNIAL BUS TOUR COMING OUR WAY 

 

LIONS OF 22D PLEASE COME GREET OUR INTERNATIONAL                

PRESIDENT, CHANCELLOR BOB CORLEW AND HIS WIFE LION DIANNE. 

ON SEPTEMBER 24, 2016 FROM 9:30AM TO 11:00AM AT BELLEVUE 

STATE PARK. THE PARK IS LOCATED AT 800 CARR ROAD,                    

WILMINGTON, DELAWARE 19809. LET’S HAVE A GREAT TURNOUT FOR 

THIS ONCE IN A LION LIFETIME EVENT. THE MEETING WILL TAKE 

PLACE NEXT TO THE CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUND BUILT BY THE           

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB AND FUNDED IN PART BY THE DELAWARE    

LIONS FOUNDATION, YOUR FOUNDATION. WE ARE PLANNING TO HAVE 

THE INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT INDUCT NEW LIONS. IF YOUR CLUB 

HAS ANY NEW MEMBERS TO BE           

INDUCTED PLEASE LET US KNOW.  

DIRECT ANY QUESTIONS TO DISTRICT  

GOVERNOR GLENN OR CABINET             

SECRETARY GAIL. 
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Plan Your Celebration 

Lions100 provides the tools to make your Centennial Celebration a success:   

 

The Centennial Action Flyer is a great way to introduce the Centennial Celebration to your 

club. 

The Centennial Club Planning Guide helps you plan your Centennial goals and club celebra-

tion. 

The Ways to Celebrate Flyer provides creative ways for your club to serve and celebrate. 

 

 

            Commemorative Coin 

Lions have teamed up with the U.S. Mint to create a commemorative Centennial coin. 

The stunning  design was unveiled at the International Convention in Fukuoka. The first 

strike will take place in late fall and coins will be available for purchase on January 1, 

2017. For each coin sold, $10 will go to the Lions Clubs International Foundation.   
 

 

 

Lions of 22D, 
 

 "Now and Then" Project Update - (photos taken at various locations throughout the 

state, from the same angles of old pictures that are in the Archives. ) 

What a great response! We have at least 6 Lions willing to participate in the  above     

mentioned project and several more may be forthcoming! I welcome each and every one 

of  you! 

Mr. Small is having a selection of the initial 12 photos being done and, once I get those in 

hand, will  be contacting the volunteers so that each can be part of this great project. 

Lions, you are great! 

PCC Clyde Bragg 

District Legacy Coordinator 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=gFv-noe244TujwwtKtNDpg~~&pe=fUifbzCVX0XouR_yGNFxqremg1FbPzfUclFOTK3QxE86eI_N-ZFVouSDWZGBiWrVJk2LtfVvg5lnbJ4RaCAwPg~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=gFv-noe244TujwwtKtNDpg~~&pe=YRlJAzGN1g_F2DHAx0PuN4xDPPDCqKp59yqLqOSp5xsEOXJuj141CMDVFyB5AMb7VU4SEZxirdVyLFGA1X8-mA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=gFv-noe244TujwwtKtNDpg~~&pe=br7s4stEyMFBs0QJoXNqcxUOUyJ4kmzGMyxwBuXG9mHcksqwIeiEtIK4QLn_Yo7xt_8sdxP7waxbetyWLH0T9Q~~


 

 

POWER OF SERVICE Page 6  

DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017 

 

22 – D Cabinet Meeting 

October 19, 2016 (2nd)      Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  6:30 pm   

February 1, 2017   (3rd)     Modern Maturity Center                        Dover  6:30 pm 

April 2, 2017 (4th)               Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

District W                                Frederick, MD                          October 1, 2016  

District A                                 Edgewood, MD                                  November 12, 2016 

District D                                Cavalier CC, Newark DE                December 3, 2016 

District B                                Kent Island, MD                                 February 25, 2017 

District C                                Waldorf, MD                                       April 22, 2017                                         

 

District 22 – D Events 2016 

DLF Board Meeting                 September 20, 2016                     Fraizers, Dover  

22-W Social       October 1, 2016                             Frederick, MD  

LEO Bash                                 October 2, 2016              Camp Barnes 

LVRF Visions Days       October 2016 

LVRF Aim for Sight                   October 15, 2016                          Pintail Point, MD    

Second Cabinet Meeting       October 19, 2016                          MMC, Dover 

Lions Eye Bank Sight Night     October 20, 2016                          Dover Downs 

22-A Social        November 12, 2016                      Edgewood, MD  

DLF Board Meeting        November 15, 2016              Fraizers, Dover  

LVRF 25th Anniversary       November 19, 2016  

Visually Impaired Party R3       TBA      

Visually Impaired Party R2       TBA      

Governor’s Ball                         December 3, 2016                       Cavalier CC, Newark  

Visually Impaired Party R1       December 10, 2016                    Wilmington University  

 

 2017 

 

 

Melvin Jones Breakfast  TBA     

DLF Board Meeting           January 17, 2017                          Fraziers, Dover  

Third Cabinet Meeting           February 1, 2017                          MMC, Dover  

MD 22 Reg. Leadership Institute     February 3 & 4, 2017               Wor-Wic CC- Salisbury  

Polar Bear Plunge            February 5, 2017                           Rehoboth Beach  

DLF Breakfast                           February 18, 2017                         Rookery, Milford, DE 

22-B Social                                February 25, 2017                         Kent Island, MD 

LVRF Vision Days                       March 2017     

       



 

 

 

     Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                      (Corrections are in color) 

 

      page     22   Centennial    -    PCC Clyde Bragg               cell #(302) 270-8353        

      page     25       Doris  Mock      email       dorismock41@comcast.net 

      page     37       Milton            Medical   Equipment       Dave Johnson        302-684-1628 

      page     22    Centennial    -    PCC Clyde Bragg               cell (302) 270-8353 

      page 30   Special Olympics   -  CoChair PCT Ann Reiver   H #   (302) 762-6970   

                                                                                 Add                  C # (302)750-5181 

                                                          CoChair PID Ted Reiver    H #  (302) 762-6970 

                                                                                Add                   C # (302)750-3009 

                                                                               Email Address pidted@gmail.com  

      page 30  USA/Canada /Forum   Chair, Lion Cheri Bragg   cheri.bragg@yahoo.com  

      page 30    50/50 Raffle                PCC Clyde Bragg       Cell # (302) 270-8353 

       page 33  DLF Appointees    PCT Ann Reiver   H# (302) 762-6970  & C# (302) 750-5181  

         page 35    Add  under Web Sites    (Kusiak) Lions Youth Foundation    www.md22lyf.org    

       page 36    Add under Donations    (Kusiak) Lions Youth Foundation 

                                                                                  P O Box 7450 

                                                                                  Baltimore, MD  21227 

       page 53     Middletown   12 Members         meet 4th Monday at 6:30 PM 

       page 59     Wilmington Gateway       Secretary  Judith Morton    phone # (302) 738-5691 

DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017(continued) 

2017  
 

Mid-Winter Social                  March 4, 2017                           Felton Fire Hall 

LVRF Breakfast                      March 11, 2017                         Modern Maturity Center 

Bowling Tournament             March 12, 2017        Milford Bowling Lanes 

DLF Board Meeting               March 21, 2017                          Fraizers, Dover 

Leader Dog – North              March 27, 2017        Waterfall, Claymont 

Leader Dog – South              March 28, 2017      

Delaware State Lions Day     TBA  

Fourth Cabinet Meeting        April 2, 2017                               MMC, Dover 

22-C Social                             April 22, 2017                            Waldorf, MD 

DLF Walk                                April 23, 2017         Rehoboth Beach 

MD22 Convention                  May 15-18, 2017                       Gettysburg, PA 

DLF Board Meeting                May 25, 2017         Fraizers, Dover 

Memorial Day Parade            May 30, 2017                             Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games       June 9 & 10, 2017      

Blue/Gold Football Game      TBA      

LCI Convention                        June 30-July 4, 2017                 Chicago, IL  
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Lion Nicole R. Bendler      Sponsor: Lion Tammy Poppe       Delaware City Lions Club 

WELCOME 
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VISITATION SCHEDULE 2016-2017 
 

 

September  19   6:30                        Greenwood Lions Club                   3rd  Monday 

September  21                  6:30                        Capitol City Lions Club                   3rd  Wednesday  

September  22                        6:30                        Laurel Lions Club                   4th Thursday 

            Laurel Lioness Club          

September 26                         6:45                             Camden Wyoming Lions Club                                        4th Monday 

 

October  3   Noon                        Midway Lions Club                   1st Monday  

October  3                   6:30                          Brookside Lions Club    1st Monday 

October  6    7:00                        Bridgeville Lions Club    1st Thursday 

                Bridgeville Lioness Club     

October  10    6:30                         Milton Lions Club    2nd  Monday 

October  12    6:30                        Delmar Lions Club    2nd Wednesday 

October  13    6:30                        Milford Lions Club    2nd  Thursday 

October  24                              6:30                             Middletown Lions Club                                                   4th Monday 

 
 

November 1                              6:30                            Newark Lions Club                                                 1st Tuesday   

November  2     6:30                        Lord Baltimore Lions Club   1st Wednesday 

            Lord Baltimore Lioness Club  

November  3     6:30                        Wilmington Gateway Lions Club   1st Thursday 

November  8                          6:45                        Millsboro Lions Club    2nd  Tuesday 

November  9     6:30                        Lewes Lions  Club     2nd  Wednesday 

November  14     1:00                        Green Hills Lions Club    2nd  Monday 

November  17     7:00                        Dewey Beach Lions Club   3rd  Thursday 

November 21                          11:30                            Fenwick Island Lions Club                                             3rd Monday 

November 21     6:30                            Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club  3rd Monday 

November 28     6:30                        Seaford Lions Club    4th  Monday  

            Seaford Lioness Club  

 

January  2     6:30                        Talleyville-Naamans Lions Club   1st Monday 

January  5     6:30                        Wilmington Manor Lions Club   1st Thursday 

January  10     6:29                        Smyrna Lions Club    2nd  Tuesday 

January  11     6:30                            Rehoboth Beach Lions Club   2nd  Wednesday 

January  16     6:30                        Dover Lions Club    3rd  Monday 

            Dover Lioness Club 

January  18     6:45                        Clayton Lions Club    3rd  Wednesday 

January 23                                6:30                             New Castle Hundred Lions Club                                   4th Monday     

 

February 8     6:30                         Delaware City Lions Club   2nd  Wednesday 

February 20                               6:30                             Pike Creek Hockessin Lions Club                                3rd Monday 

February 21                               6:30                             Glasgow Lions Club                                                       3rd Tuesday 

February 22                               6:30                             Claymont Lions Club                                                 4th   Wednesday 

 

 TBD                                                                                DSU Campus Lions Club                                                TBD 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of  

Bob Jones 
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The PSTM Dinner  on August 24th was a great opportunity to 

hear from DG Glenn as he reviewed his Goals for 2016-17. The 

growth and strengthening of membership is one of his  key 

goals. The message to all Lions in the room was based on his  

theme  “Believe in the Power of Service”.  

Pictured here are some of the 130 Lions 

who attended this event and enjoyed 

good food and  great fellowship.   



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS 

 

Environment is one of the four Centennial Service Challenge activities! 

          Your club can receive a special Centennial Banner patch when you report your         

environmental activities through the MY LCI Service Activity Report.  

         Environment club projects can include community clean-up, tree planting, education and recycling.  

There are many recycling options such as; paper, books, magazines, aluminum, plastic, etc. The good 

news, collecting eye glasses and hearing aids, a function many clubs already do, count as an Environment 

project with LCI.  Also, under Reuse Projects, such as clothing drives or collecting medical equipment 

to donate to those in need, these would qualify under LCI Service Activities.  

       Please do not forget the Environmental Photo Contest.  I need your club pictures by Dec. 1, 2016. 

 

Lion Jack Bauer 

Environmental Chairman 

POWER OF SERVICE Page 10  

Visitations began with the first one being the Murderkill Club on 

September 1.   Pictured on right are DG Glenn and Murderkill KL 

Tish LeVan.  Pictured above  are the attendees at the meeting. 
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Glasgow Lions 

 

Our Lion garden ladies continued through the summer pulling weeds, planting plants, mulch-

ing, & watering, to keep our adopted garden plots at the Marshall Elementary School look-

ing chipper, colorful and full of flowers. 

Since May we have sold 900+ Car Raffle tickets  and have collected $82 of donation money 

from folks who did not wish to buy tickets. 

Newark Community Day is scheduled for Sept. 18th,  11 am to 

4 pm  (rain date Sept. 25) and we will be selling Lemonade  at 

this event. 

We will hold a Texas Roadhouse fundraiser on Wed. November 16th 

and sell car raffle tickets at this event.   (See flyer on pg 24) 

Millsboro Lions  

 

It is oyster fritter time again!  If all goes well we will be ready to start frying on September 23 at the PNC 

bank in downtown Millsboro.   

We have helped 8 individuals with glasses so far this year (2 were left from last year).   

We have had 4 Lions work on the sorting done for the Delaware Sight Team after glasses are back from 

prison.  

Midway Lions 
 

During the summer Midway Lions have been busy selling Car raffle tickets and are 

now selling “Wheelbarrow of Cheer” tickets. These two fund-

raisers provide the Lion’s share of our budget.  

On Sept. 21st we will do our 1st eye screening at Lewes pre-

school  

 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 

 

On September 7th the Lioness Membership assembled the FAREWELL “GOODIE” BAGS for the participat-

ing families attending the OPERATION SEAS the DAY event.  

More School Supplies will be collected at the September and February meetings. Suggested needs are ; 

Wide Lined Journal (Composition) Books, Rubber erasers, Crayola 16/ 24 pack crayons, #2 wood pencils, 

and Elmer's Glue sticks. Bonus Items for Teachers; Tissue Boxes, bottles of Hand Sanitizers,  Elmer's 

Glue, and  Crayola markers/colored pencils. 

Club Happenings 



 

 

Laurel Lions 
 

For our first meeting in September we collected some the following school items to help the students at 

the Middle School: sweat pants, notebooks, notebook dividers, crayons (24 count), rubber erasers, glue 

sticks, colored pencils, composition books, notebook binder paper, markers, pens, pencils, protractors,          

index cards, boxes of tissues, Clorox wipes, packs of highlighters, 

and hand sanitizer. 

The  Sports Program Book has been completed and sent to the 

printer. The book will cost $3 and be sold starting with the first 

home football game. Thanks to all who worked on it in every way. 

We worked in the Concession stand, helped with security and 

drove the golf carts to the fields  for 2 nights  in August at the 

Girls Big League Softball World Series at Roxanna.   
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Middletown  Lions 

 
 

We were there in strength at the Middletown Peach Festival showing support for our community 

and raising funds to continue our goal to help others in need. We sold 353 ice cold pickles-on-a-

stick for $1 each. 

147 adult eyeglasses, 22 child eyeglasses and 19 pairs of sunglasses (total 180) have been           

collected this month from various Recycle for Sight collection box locations in Middletown. . 

Our club has two busy months coming up......  Crab cake workshop Thursday, Sept. 15 at the MOT 

Senior Center and our big Art-on-the-Green fundraiser in New Castle Sat., Sept. 24th.  In October   we 

have Boscov's Day  and the Blackbird Creek Fall fundraiser.  We need everyone's help to make these 

events successful. 

Club Happenings 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Fenwick Island Lions 

 

Labor Day weekend for the Fenwick Island Lions Club, spouses and various 

friends, is a time for making cookies, which are provided to the 30+ 

wounded veterans and their families coming to the Bethany Beach area in 

connection with “Operation Seas the Day.”  

This year marks the fourth year our club has delivered cookies to the 

Ocean View VFW for the welcome reception for these deserving families. 

A big THANK YOU goes to all who contributed to this effort.   
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Dover Lions 

 

The Habitat for Humanity organization has many types of volunteers when building a needed home.  

On Saturday August 20, 2016 The Dover Lions Club provided lunch for 15 Habitat volunteers and staff at 

the construction site 41 South Queen Street.  The meal consisted of Chicken salad, hand made by Lion 

Bruce, German Potato Salad made by Rosemarie and Cole Slaw made by Rennie.  

The Habitat staff set up a serving table and were ready to dig in when we got there with the goodies. 

Leftover items were delivered to Shepherds Place and were received with a big smile and just in time for 

Saturday Lunch.  

Milton Lions 
 

Our club is purchasing 3 new beds, mattresses and plastic covers for our Med- Shack. 

In October we will begin our Sweet Potato Fundraiser. ( see ad on pg 22 ) 

Clayton Lions 

 

Clayton club takes it easy in the months of July and Au-

gust. 

Six of our members attended the PSTM meeting at Mod-

ern Maturity. The club provided 3 eye exams and 3 pairs 

of eyeglasses. 

A group of our members met, cut out, stuffed, and fin-

ished 74 stuffed bears which we gave to the ambulance 

company to give to little children who need their services. 

Brookside Lions 
 

This month we started parking cars at the U of D football games.  Planning future vision screen-

ings at preschools. 

Our dinner meeting this month will be held on Monday, September 19th at 6:30 at Michael's      

Restaurant,  if any club would like to do a visit. 

We are planning to hold an Italian dinner in November, more details in next month's bulletin. 

Looking forward to the District 22D Cabinet visit at our October dinner meeting on the 3rd of 

October. 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Club Happenings 
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Club Happenings 

Wilmington Manor Lions  

 

King Lion Geraldine Cochran and Lion Judith Morton attended the Lions     

International Convention in  Fukuoka, Japan. They found it to be very           

informative and educational.  (picture on right) 

The Wilmington Gateway Lions Club has been very involved with service     

activities. Five hundred pairs of glasses were collected, sorted and sent to 

California. We donated $200 to the A.I. Du Pont Hospital for Children ear-

marked for Sickle Cell Research. Toiletries were collected and provided to 

the men, women and children at the Sunday Breakfast Mission. Our members donate their time serving 

meals to the homeless at the Emmanuel Dining Hall. One hundred school backpacks have been given to un-

derprivileged children. Ten belts were collected and presented to residents at the Parkview Nursing Home. 

Many Fridays and Saturdays are spent distributing clothes and food to the needy. 

Lewes Lions 
 

To the right is a picture of the thank you plaque presented to our club in recognition for 

sponsoring the Lewes Little League this year. Pretty awesome, and what a great way to sup-

port our community! 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

Our Centennial Project is to replace our club road signs that were  either removed 

or knocked over! We plan to replace them with the new 100th Centennial design and 

to add a new sign on the north entrance to Frederica. President Dan is in contact 

with DelDot about replacing the signs.  

We continue selling Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends passes and Car Raffle tickets. 

Our White Cane days are coming up soon  and  our Chinese Auction will be on       

October 17th  at the Dinner Meeting!  (see ad pg 21)  Come  shop and receive a  

visitation slip if you bring 2 members! 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Harrington  Lions 
 
 

The location for our monthly meetings has changed to the American Legion, on South DuPont Hwy, in   

Harrington.  

Harrington Lions Quarter Auction is scheduled for October 15 at 6 PM at Farmington Fire Hall.  Come join 

us and have some fun! 
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Club Happenings 

Capitol City Lions 
 

The Capitol City Lions collected another 12 plus pounds of food for the pantry, 

582 pairs of used eyeglasses and 121 pairs of sunglasses during the month. 

During our monthly White Cane fundraiser at the Camden Redners, we added an-

other $330.00 to our activities account and sold $126.00 worth of car tickets. 

On 13 August, the Capitol City Lions completed another road clean-up on Andrews 

Lake Road.   From left to right are Lions James Cayz, Mel Nace, Mel Castell and 

Warren Fairess.   Lion Denise Cayz was our photographer and driver.  Thanks for 

another good job. 

One member attended the Cabinet Meeting on 14 August in Wilmington, four 

members attend the PSTM Meeting on 24 August.  We also had two members 

work Spence's Bazaar and Flea Market on 26 August and added another $74.00 

to our Activities Account. 

On 31 August, Capitol City Lions Joyce Damask and Warren Fairess, (Donation 

Chairman) made a donation of 199 items of women's clothing, footwear, bedding 

and personal care items to The Shepherds Place, Dover.  Tasha Scott, Case 

Manager received the donations.   

Newark Lions 
 

Newark Community Day, sponsored by the Newark Parks and Recreation is scheduled for Sunday, Sept 18 

from 11 to 4. We will help set up, break down and assist in children’s area and the information booth. 

We will continue to provide hygiene bags for the homeless to Newark Empowerment Center in the Fall and 

Winter this year. 

Lord Baltimore Lions 

 

As one of LBLC environmental initiatives, several years ago our club members planted a 

group of Crape Myrtles, donated by DNREC, along the main street in Dagsboro. Though 

initially very small, these plants have grown into show-stopping trees.  (pictured on right) 

8 of our Lions helped at the refreshment stand for the Girls Softball Games from noon 

to 3 pm.  

8 Lions helped cook 140 hamburgers and 32 hot dogs for the Special 

Olympic athletes at Camp Barnes during the 

first camp out. 
 

We are selling Boscov’s Passes for $5 which 

will be kept by our club. Discount coupons can 

only be used on Oct. 18th at any Boscov’s store. 

We will be selling candy as a fundraiser start-

ing in October and must return orders by the 

Nov. 2nd club meeting. 
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Club Happenings 

Delaware City Lions 
 

On Sunday, August 14th Delaware City Lions Club, in partnership 

with LabCorp , held a Back to School Back Pack Drive for local 

children in front of Delaware City Fire Company.  Pam Pollack of 

Lab Corp contacted  Lions Club President Tammy Poppe in           

regards to forming a partnership for this event and the Lions 

Club agreed. The Delaware City Fire Company was also a huge 

supporter, allowing the use of their facility as well as man power in the organizing and filling of the back 

packs.  State Representative Valarie Longhurst and State Senator Nicole Poore also supported this event 

with Back Pack and supplies donations.  Representative Longhurst  assisted during the event also. The Back 

Pack Drive was advertised throughout the community and on social media for two weeks prior.  Due to the 

generosity of members of the involved organizations, as well as 

the local community, 86 back packs were collected and filled for            

distribution. Children and their families started arriving 30           

minutes prior to the scheduled start time, and continued to come 

for the next two hours.   On a hot Sunday afternoon, 81 children 

received filled back packs to start the school year.  Free hot 

dogs and drinks were also provided.  All who participated felt the 

event was a total success, and hopefully, the start of an annual 

tradition. 

Milford Lions 

 

The Milford Lions assisted the Greenwood Volunteer Fire Company with their 

Chicken BBQ. Pictured is one of the teams working on Friday morning, July 29th 

made up of Lions Jack Simon, Rob Craig, Pat Craig, Sonny Meck and a Lion        

supporter, Bob Larkin.  Fun, fellowship, and some good chicken filled the day. 

 
 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Laurel Lioness 
 

The Laurel Lioness installed 6 new members in 2015-16.  We recently held our Summer Social at the home 

of a member in Oak Orchard.  Our new year began September 1st.  We have our first project going -50/50 

raffle with the drawing in November and proceeds being given to those in need in our area. 

Other projects are being worked on for the coming year. 

We gave two $1000.00 scholarships in June and also give a scholarship to our Miss Laurel finalist.  



 

 

Just imagine if every 

Lion, 1.4 million, asked 

one person to join their 

club…… 
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Additional Happenings 

More Hands Grow  

More Service 

LCIF 
 

Did you know that since its founding in 1968, our Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has given 

out more than US$950 million in grants? That is an incredible amount of money. What is even more 

incredible is that we have improved the lives of hundreds of millions of people throughout the world. 

We could not have done that without you! Did you also know that LCIF relies entirely upon donations 

from Lions and friends? Yet, only six percent of Lions make an individual donation to LCIF each year. 

You read that correctly: only six percent of Lions give an individual gift to LCIF. To those who have 

already made a donation this year, thank you. 

If every Lion gave only US$100 this year, we could raise US$140 million. A single US$100 donation 

can provide measles vaccinations for 100 children, a week’s worth of food for a family after a 

disaster, life skills training for a classroom of students through Lions Quest, or a loan to an 

entrepreneur whose business will support an entire family. That donation can, in fact, change 

someone’s life. 

For clubs who donate as little as US$50 per member, LCIF will award special Club Giving Banner 

Patches. Please encourage every member of your club to support LCIF 

this year. Help us to help those who need us most. 

Can I count on you to demonstrate your commitment to the LCIF 

mission? 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada 

Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation 

DLF 

 

DLF will hold its second meeting of the 2016-17 year on Tuesday September 20 at Fraziers in Dover.     

If your club needs financial help with a Lions project, don’t forget, DLF may be able to assist. Make sure 

to send your application in 1 week before the meeting. (Application available on DLF Website) 

http://www.lcif.org/EN/support-our-work/donate-now.php
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LETS CELEBRATE 100 
YEARS OF SERVICE! 
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Milford Lions Club 
2nd Annual 

Car Show 
Saturday, October 1 

9 am  - 1pm 
Milford High School— 

Briggs Stadium parking lot 
Registration ends at 11:00 am 

Many categories & trophies. 
Food truck and DJ. 

 

 

Submitted by Paul Bolton 
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School has started;  

watch for buses! 
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 Believe in the Power of Service  

POWER OF SERVICE 

  HELPING HANDS 



 

 

Attention Lions! 

Ask 1 person to 

join your club      

today! 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send me your newsletters, pictures, announcements and   

articles for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th 

of each month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in 

the next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  
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In order to help with budgetary constraints and provide 

service to all Lions, the 2016-2017 Cabinet is continuing  

to charge for regular mail delivery of a Black/White copy 

of the District Bulletin. 

Please pass this information/form on to members of your 

club that do not have e-mail. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Would you like the District Bulletin, in Black & White,  

delivered by regular mail for next Lions Year? Please fill 

out form below and send with a check for $20.00, made 

out to District 22D to cover the cost of postage/

printing.  

Send to: Bulletin Editor Sheila Schieferstein, 77 Valery 

Drive, Felton, DE 19943  

Thank you. 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name:     _________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________ 

        _________________________________ 

Amount Paid       ____________________________ 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

POWER OF SERVICE 

More Hands Grow  

More Service 


